
        Maysville, Mo. 

February 20, 2018 

 

Meeting of the DeKalb County Commission 

 

Presiding Commissioner, Harold Allison, East District Commissioner, Garry McFee, West District Commissioner and 

County Clerk, Melissa Meek. Absent West District Commissioner, Kyle White. 

 

Presiding Commissioner, Harold Allison led all in attendance in prayer with all reciting the Pledge of Allegiance.  

 

East District Commissioner, Garry McFee made the motion to accept the agenda as presented. Presiding Commissioner, 

Harold Allison made the second. Motion carried. The minutes for February 12, 2018 were read and the motion was made 

by East District Commissioner, Garry McFee to approve with Presiding Commissioner, Harold Allison making the 

second. Motion carried.  

 

Rock Bids were opened at 10 a.m. with Larry McFee of McFee Trucking in attendance.  No decision was made on the 

award due to the absence of West District Commissioner, Kyle White. Bids turned in were from Norris Quarries, Trager 

Quarries and McFee Trucking. The award will be announced in the afternoon of  February 27th.  

  

Road & Bridge Supervisor, Bill Gray met with the Commission to discuss brush letters, equipment and work for 2018. 

 

Due to the inclement weather the Courthouse will close at 2 p.m. on this day. The bid for the skid steer is put on hold 

until the next meeting of the Commission. All bidders were notified of the change in date due to the weather.  

 

County Clerk, Melissa Meek presented the Assessment Maintenance Plan for the Commission to sign. The plan will be 

sent back to the State Tax Commission and Assessor.  

 

Midwest Data’s agreement was signed again to amend the deletion of $300 a month for a server.  

 

Insurance coverage for elected officials discussed with more discussion being had when West District Commissioner, 

Kyle White returns.  

 

The Sales Tax Rock issue is on the ballot for April. The Commission wishes to remind all that this is not a new tax but 

yet a continuation tax for rock on our County Roads.  With these funds the Commission has had the ability to maintain 

100 ton to the mile on all gravel roads in the County.  

 

East  District Commissioner, Garry McFee advised that the meeting with MODOT that was scheduled for January is now 

going to be held March 16
th

 at 12:30 in Cameron. The discussion will be on the I-35 and highway 36 corridor.  

 

The Commission will not be in session on Monday February 26
th

 but will meet the following day February 27
th

 at 9 a.m. 

 

East District Commissioner, Garry McFee made the motion to adjourn with Presiding Commissioner, Harold Allison 

made the second. Motion carried.  

 

The next meeting of the Commission will be February 27, 2018 at 9 a.m. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


